
Paper Petition Details 

Claycots Town Hall Campus – Pedestrian Crossing 

Our children attend Claycots School (Town Hall Campus) the road safety in this area is very 
poor and putting children’s lives at risk.  Cars do not stop when children are crossing the road.

We are asking for a zebra crossing or pedestrian crossing to be placed outside the school on 
Montem Lane. This is to protect our children and to slow motorists down.

This petition was received on 19th October, 2018.

This petition was passed to the Transport Strategy – Major Infrastructure Projects Team 
Leader on 19th October, 2018. 

This petition was responded to the Transport Strategy – Major Infrastructure Projects 
Team Leader on 23rd November, 2018. 

Final Results
Number of Signatures 406

Council Response 

Thank you for your petition handed to one of our officers and administered by 
Democratic Services on 22nd October, 2018 regarding a Pedestrian Crossing at the 
Claycots School (Town Hall Campus). 

We have been aware of issues with pedestrians and school users crossing at Montem 
Lane and hence introduced a School Crossing Patrol (SCP) to operate during school 
times. Unfortunately the role has been vacant for a significant period of time since the 
last SCP resigned and remains to be filled.  Although we have been in the process of 
recruiting, unfortunately due to the nature of the role have found it difficult to attract 
applicants and find a suitable replacement. We are still actively pursuing this and hope 
to have someone in post imminently. The latest recruitment drive indicates yielding a 
more promising conclusion and we hope to have an SCP in operation in due course. 

In addition, we are exploring a pedestrian or zebra crossing facility and whether it would 
be suitable for this location based on current and expected future demand during am 
and pm peaks. We are aiming to evaluate potential solutions as part of the upcoming 
regeneration of the Montem Leisure Centre and St Martins Place. As part of these 
projects we would look to consider and evaluate some options and incorporate delivery 
as part of these larger schemes. 

I hope this information helps, and please do not hesitate to contact us with any follow up 
enquiries should you have them, at TfS@slough.gov.uk.
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